
This month Houghton Elementary School 
will celebrate Reading Month with the 
theme, “Read Your Way Around the 
World”. We will kick off Reading Month 
with an assembly on Friday, March 1 
where all grade levels will learn which con-
tinent they will be studying.  

 
Again this year, students will be encour-
aged to keep track of their reading at 
home. Every student will receive a reading 
log that will be turned in on Wednesdays. 
We will have a school-wide reading goal 
with a celebration on Friday, March 22nd if 
the goal is met. Only minutes spent read-
ing at home will be counted. If every stu-
dent reads for about 30 minutes daily, we 
will reach our goal! As before, students will 
earn double minutes for going 'Unplugged" 
on Tuesdays.  If students do not use elec-
tronics, including TV, iPads, and video 
games on Tuesdays, they will double the 
reading minutes that they record on their 
reading logs.  

 
The evening of Tues-
day, March 12th prom-
ises to bring much ex-
citement to Houghton 
Elementary.  The Sci-
ence Fair will be held from 4-6 p.m. and 
Reading Night will be held from 5:30-7:00 
p.m. This year our Reading Night will in-
clude a play performed by Mrs. Johnson’s 
and Mrs. Ronis’s 3rd grade classes, reading 
activities, and an International Night. Plan to 
attend and learn about the many cultures 
represented at our school.   
  
Thank you for encouraging your child to 
read! Reading only 20 minutes a day, can 
greatly improve overall academic perfor-
mance over the years.  
  
There are many little ways to enlarge 
your child’s world. Love of books is the 
best of all. —Jacqueline Kennedy 
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Upcoming Events: 

 March is Reading 

Month 

 March 6
th

— Family 

Science & Engineer-

ing Night 6—7:30 pm 

 March 10
th

— Daylight 

Savings Time  

 March 12
th

—HES Sci-

ence Fair—4th & 5th 

Grades 4:00—6:00 

pm & Unplugged 

Family Reading Night  

5:30 – 7:00 pm 

 March 13
th

— PD, Stu-

dents Dismissed at 

12:20 pm  

 March 14
th

— 19-20 

Kindergarten Parent 

Information Night 6 

pm 

 March 22
nd

— 3rd 

Marking Period Ends  

 March 25
th

— March 

29
th

— Spring Break 

No School 

 April 1
st

— School Re-

sumes 

 April 5
th

— PTO Spring 

FUNdraiser 

 April 10
th

— PD, Stu-

dents Dismissed at 

12:20 pm  

Doreen Klingbeil, Superintendent 

Anders Hill, Principal 

Counselor’s Corner—Micah Stipech 

What Kind of Screen Time Parent Are You? Take This Quiz and Find Out   

Anya Kamanetz surveyed over 500 families. She interviewed dozens of experts who study 
kids and media to find out best practices, based on the latest research  for her new 
book, The Art of Screen Time: How Your Family Can Balance Digital Media And Real Life. 
She set out to answer the question: What's the best approach to take to tech? In answer-
ing this question she boiled all of her research down to this slogan, “Enjoy screens. Not too 
much. Mostly together.” 

The quiz on the link below can help assess your parenting style with regards to technolo-

gy. Take a few minutes — hopefully while your kids are otherwise occupied — to check it 

out! 

Screen Time Quiz 

https://www.npr.org/sections/ed/2018/01/29/579555277/what-kind-of-screen-time-parent-are-you-take-this-quiz-and-find-out


PTO Corner 
Save the Date: Mark your calendars for the Spring Fling FUNdrais-
er to be held the evening of Friday, April 5. Our biggest fundrais-
ing event of the year will include dancing, games with prizes, raffle bas-
kets, cake walk, concessions, and more!     

PTO Thanks: Thanks for designating HES PTO as your charity of choice when shopping Amazon 
Smile. We earned $57 in 4Q 2018!  

Shop & Support PTO: Gremlins Spirit Gear including fleece blankets, pom hats, tote bags, and coffee 
cups are available for purchase by emailing nn_verive@yahoo.com. Prices are $22, $20, $8, and $14 re-
spectively.        

Thirty-one Gifts will be donating 25% of all sales during an upcoming promotion running Wednes-
day, April 3 through Thursday, April 18. A special link will be shared. Orders will be ready in time for Moth-
er’s Day!   

Coming Up:  PTO Meeting Tuesday, March 19 at 5:30 p.m. in the School Library   

Information & Updates: Like PTO on Facebook: facebook.com/HPTSPTO 

mailto:nn_verive@yahoo.com
http://www.facebook.com/HPTSPTO


What is MTSS (Multi-Tiered Systems of Support)? 

Multi-Tiered Systems of Support is a prevention based framework of team-driven, data-based decision mak-
ing to improve outcomes for every student, both behaviorally and academically.  The framework involves 
building tiers of support for all students based on evidence based practices in education. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Data Celebrations 
DIBELS (Reading) Composite Scores Tier 1:  
Kindergarten went from 72% to 91% at benchmark  
1st grade went from 73% to 88% at benchmark 
2nd grade to 86% at benchmark 
Schoolwide: 87% at benchmark, all grades above 84% and up! 
Goals: 
- By Spring 2019 lower Schoolwide composite reading Tier 3 to 5% or less 
- By Spring 2019 increase Schoolwide Tier 1 to 90% or higher 
 
 

MTSS Corner 

Thank you to the MTU Accounting 
Club and Amanda Massaway for 
helping total our Econo Foods re-
ceipts.  The funds they give us allows 
us to give back to students and class-
rooms. 



comprehension, vocabulary, and 
decoding of words. 

Reading together 

Sit next to your child as you read 
together.  Try reading every other 
page.  Guide your child in sound-
ing out appropriate words so inter-
ruptions don’t take away from en-
joyment.  Take time to look at  pic-
tures and discuss the story.  Take 
a bag of books with you on a trip 
or anywhere you may have to sit 
and wait.  Your attitude will have a 
great influence on how hard your 
child will try to become a good 
reader. 

 

Reading alone 

Keep books all around the house, 
especially in the bathroom and 
next to your child’s bed.  This is a 
great way to encourage reading 
alone.  Winding down with a book 
before bed works well for prepar-
ing your child to go to sleep. No-
tice what kind of books your child 
chooses to read and look for more 
books by the same author at the 
library. 

 

 

 

 

March is Michigan Reading Month!  
If you’re not committed to reading 
daily with your child, there’s no 
better time than now!   

Reading aloud  

Choose books your child is inter-
ested in that he/she may not be 
able to read yet.  Read with ex-
pression and excitement to keep 
your child engaged in the story.  
Show your child the pictures and 
let your child predict what might 
happen next.  Continue reading 
aloud to your child even after he/
she can read on his/her own.  
Studies show that regularly read-
ing out loud to children will pro-
duce significant gains in reading 

Our annual Science Fair will be held 

on March 12
th
 for all 4th and 5th grade 

students.  Viewing will be from 4:00—

6:00 pm.   
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Houghton Portage Township Schools has begun registering kinder-
garten-aged children for the 2019-2020 school year.  We will be hold-
ing an informational night on Thursday, March 14 at 6 pm where par-
ents can pick up enrollment packets, hear about our program and 
sign their child up to be screened.  Children who will be five years of 
age by December 1st, 2019, are eligible to enter kindergarten or 
Young 5’s.  Please call Houghton Elementary School at 482-0456 ext. 
3040 to pre-register your child.  Children currently attending Young 
5’s are automatically registered for kindergarten.   Please pass this 
information on to parents of kindergarten age children. 

1st : Maxwell Hill, Claire Mettlach, 

Gage Suvanto, Carson Roth & Isa-

bella Edwards 

2nd: Mason Soli, Jensie Kuzmic, 

Kristina Krivova, Dax Jenkins & 

Connor Tormala 

3rd: Aspen Laplander, Jaycie Wii-

tanen, Gunnar Gullstrand & Matthew 

Bennett 

4th: Carson Chalgren, Julia Qi, 

Anna Green, Devin Casper & Mor-

gan Saatio 

5th: Rylie Ekins, Annaliese Kemp-

painen, Noah Edwards & Augie 

Hamlin 

Congratulations! 

Every month we are recognizing a stu-

dent in each class that exemplifies our 

schools TEAM goals: 

Take Responsibility 

Earn Respect 

Act Positively 

Make it Safe 

These students will enjoy cookies and 

milk with the principal and receive a cer-

tificate.  Our February honorees are: 

Young 5’s: Charlie Cone 

K: Gianna Guilbault, Grace Markham, 

Emery Kangas, Serenity Wear & Nate 

Valentine 

Please help! Our lost and found is over 

flowing.  Please come in and see if any-

thing belongs to your child.  Our lost and 

found is located right outside the cafete-

ria.  We will be donating the contents to 

local charities over Spring Break. 
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February TEAM Students 



SPRING BREAK 

Houghton-Portage 

Township Schools will 

be closed for Spring 

Break from March 25
th
 

through March 29
th
.  

Classes will resume for 

all students on Monday, 

April 1
st
.  

Jump Rope for Heart 

The goal of Jump Rope for Heart is to help raise funds for the 

American Heart Association.  Over the past eight years, our 

school community has raised over $115,000 for this worthy 

cause.  The American Heart Association has a Thank-You 

Gift program set up to encourage students with their fund rais-

ing efforts.  In addition, our school has set up additional Thank-You Re-

wards for students to encourage them with their efforts: 

(These rewards will take place at our School-Wide 

Jump Rope for Heart assembly on Friday, April 5
th
) 

#1 - Fund raise $50 and the students name will be entered into a drawing for an 

Amazon tablet! 

#2 - Fund raise $100 and the student will get to smash an egg over Mr. Hill or Mr. 

Lawson’s head! 

#3 - Fund raise $200 and the student will get to Silly String a Teacher! 

#4 – If our school tops our Jump Rope for Heart fund raising total from last year 

of $13,500, Mr. Lawson and Mr. Hill will be made into Human Hot Dogs! (Top 10 

Fund-Raisers will get to help) 

#5 - If our school tops our all-time best year of Jump Rope for Heart fund raising 

total of $23,500, Mr. Lawson will teach in a Gorilla Suit for one week and dance 

at the School-Wide Assembly! 

Houghton Elementary  

203 W. Jacker Avenue 

Houghton MI 49931 

Phone: 906-482-0456 Ext. 3000 

Fax: 906-487-5941 

Principal—Anders Hill 

email: ahill@hpts.us 

www.hpts.us 

Congratulations to 

Anna Wu for winning 

5th grade Regional 

Spelling Bee!  They will compete in the 

Upper Peninsula Spelling Bee Finals in 

March. 

 


